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Principal’s Message 

Cara C. Dolnik 

Hello Bobcat Families! 

 

We are looking forward to an-

other fantastic school year at 

Carmel Valley Middle School! As 

for now, I hope this letter finds 

you in the midst of enjoying a 

wonderful summer with your 

family.  As I begin my third 

year as Principal of CVMS, I am 

excited about another year 

working with such an extraordi-

nary learning community as we 

have here at CVMS. Our stu-

dents come to school every day 

inspired by their parents, 

teachers, and community to 

take on new challenges in their 

learning experience. Together, 

the students, their families, and 

our dedicated teaching and 

support staff will work collabo-

ratively to continue the tradi-

tion of excellence for the 2016-

17 school year at CVMS! 

 

This newsletter contains im-

portant information to assist 

families in getting ready for the 

upcoming school year.  There is 

more Back to School infor-

mation on our website.  Please 

log in and complete the Emer-

geny Form from the Aeries 

Data Confirmation by Sep-

tember 30.  In addition, please 

mon i t o r  ou r  web  s i t e 
cv.sduhsd.net on a weekly basis 

for important information re-

garding school events and ac-

tivities - Go ahead, add us to 

your favorites!  You can also 

“like us” on Facebook and 

Twitter (@CVMS_News) 

where we post news and up-

d a t e s  r e g u l a r l y . 

    

We do our best to provide con-

sistent communication regard-

ing school events and infor-

mation through our website—

cv.sduhsd.net, our school to 

home e-blasts and phone calls, 

and Facebook. Through our 

partnership with PTSA, we have 

improved communication  for 

parents through weekly PTSA e-

blasts.  Be sure to sign up for 

this service and take a few 

minutes each week to read the  

messages as it will assist with 

keeping you ―in the know‖ for 

school activities and infor-

mation.  We are excited to have 

Stephanie Kowack return as our 

PTSA President for the 2016-17 

school year. She brings 

knowledge and experience to 

the board which, along with the 

other board members, will help 

Parent and Student support be 

better than ever! You are en-

couraged to sign up with our 

PTSA which provides a commu-

nity of parents to support our 

school in many ways. For more 

information regarding our PTSA, 

see page 7. 

 

Orientation Day 2016 

 

All incoming 7th graders and 

new 8th graders are encour-

aged to attend our  Student 
Orientation on Wednesday, 

August 17 (see Page 3).  Reg-

istration forms are available on 

line. Students will spend the 

morning with teachers, students 

and WEB (Welcome Everybody!) 

leaders to learn more about 

middle school life and CVMS.   

 

Parents of these students are 

strongly encouraged to attend 

one of the Parent Orientation 

Days on August 17 or 18 

from 8:00—9:45 am.  This 

informative session, held in our 

Performing Arts Center (PAC), 

will include academic, social 

support services, and middle 

school parent life information. A 

guest presenter will share infor-

mation with parents on AERIES 

and technology programs and 

tools that support teaching and 

learning. Parents will have the 

opportunity to purchase school 

items such as PE clothes, year-

book, spirit wear, PTSA Mem-

bership, setup lunch accounts 

with Food Service, etc.  P.E. 

clothes can be purchased 

after school on Wed. & 

Thur., 8/31 & 9/1 as well.  

On Page 3 is a list of suggested 

school supplies, although stu-

dents will get more information 

regarding supplies on the first 

day of school in each of their 

classes. 

 

Student Class Schedules 

 

Students will receive their class 

schedules on the first day of 

school in our PAC.  Even if a 

student prints their schedule 

from AERIES, they must pick 

up a locator as this is one of 

the ways we track attend-

ance and enrollment num-

bers. Plan to arrive extra early 

on the first day of school!     

First Day of School, Tuesday, August 30 

https://parent.sduhsd.net/LoginParent.aspx
cv.sduhsd.net
https://www.facebook.com/Carmel-Valley-Middle-School-170484453058074/
https://twitter.com/CVMS_News
cv.sduhsd.net
http://cvmsptsa.com/
http://cvmsptsa.com/


  

 

 

 

  

 

  

 INDEPENDENT STUDY P.E.  (ISPE) 

 
Applications deadline is AUGUST 12, 2016  - no applications will be accepted after this date. 

 
For important updated ISPE information and  application go to the school website/home page and 

click on ISPE information.  It will take you to the district website’s updated ISPE information. 

 Applications are only available online at the district website  

 You will receive an email sometime during the week of   August 22nd as to your acceptance to 
the program.  Please do not contact your site. 

NO notifications will be done prior to the week of August 15th. 

Principal’s Message Continued 

Students will receive a school 

map and bell schedule card, 

and we will have staff and stu-

dents out on campus to help 

them find their classrooms. Par-

ents are asked to say goodbye 

to students in the PAC and not 

escort them to their first class. 

Our schedule for 2016-17 will be 

similar to last year with: 

 

Daily Schedules 

Mon.: Single Period Days (0-6) 

and Late Start Days (1-6)        

Tues. & Thur.: Periods 0-1-3-5                

Wed. & Fri.: Periods 0-2-4-6 

 

We will have late start days eve-

ry other Monday with 1st period 

beginning at  10:05 am and No 

Zero Period– please see page 6 

for a list of dates and page 15 

for the schedule. On Late Start 

Days, we ask that students re-

port to campus at 10:00 am. 

More information will go out re-

garding these days before the 

first late start on September 12.                                                       

  

 “Zero Period” 

We are pleased to offer a Zero 

Period again this year. Students 

who opted in will attend a Zero 

Period from 7:30-8:25 a.m. and 

their school day will end early.  

This option is offered to accom-

modate ever-changing family 

schedules and provide flexibility 

to families as needed.  

    

“Coffee with the Principal”  

This is an opportunity for you to 

hear updates from me, the Prin-

cipal, as well as to bring ques-

tions and feedback to my atten-

tion. It is also another way for 

you to meet other parents in the 

CVMS community. These occur 

monthly.  Our first coffee chat is 

Wednesday, Oct. 5, 8:45 – 9:45 

a.m. in the Learning Commons.  

See Page 8 for more dates.   

  

There are many opportunities 

at CVMS for both you and your 

children to join us in building an 

exceptional environment for stu-

dents to learn and grow.  Our 

students’ education is a collabo-

rative process among students, 

school staff, and families. Middle 

school is a great opportunity to 

allow students to take more 

ownership of their learning, and 

we encourage them to advocate 

for themselves. We do recom-

mend you remain actively in-

volved with your child’s educa-

tion during their time here at 

CVMS– even if they say they 

don’t want you to (really… 

they do)!  Active parental in-

volvement is absolutely crucial in 

these formative adolescent 

years.  A great way to stay in-

volved is by joining our PTSA! 

Please  also save the date for 

our Annual Back to School Night, 

Wednesday, September 7, 2016, 

6:00-7:30PM where you can 

learn more specific information 

about your child’s classes.  

 

I look forward to working in 

partnership with you to help 

your students be the best 

they can be! 

 

With Bobcat Pride,  

Cara C. Dolnik  
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  ORIENTATION DAY 2016 for CVMS 
    Wednesday, August 17 

                                      8:00 a.m.  -  12:45 p.m. 

                         We plan to W. E. B.  -  Welcome Every Body! 
                         

    Students meet in the gym at 8:00 a.m. for a fun-filled informative retreat that will make the  
    transition to middle school a positive one.       

       
      Parents meet in the Performing Arts Center at 8:00 a.m. to 9:45 a.m. for a presentation. 

        Last Names A-K (Wednesday, 8/17) &  Last Names L-Z (Thursday, 8/18)             
      OUR GOAL 

*To help students get to know other students.  
*To help parents and students learn strategies for being successful at CVMS. 

 To help students get to know the campus so they feel comfortable on the FIRST day of school. 

                                                               Lunch will be served to the students. 

 Orientation Day is an optional program.   

After presentation, parents can purchase school-related items (P.E. clothes, yearbook, PTSA 

Membership, Cafeteria Accounts, etc.), Boys & Girls Club information available. 

 SUGGESTED SCHOOL SUPPLIES 

                           

      Æ    Three-ring binder (1 1/2 or 2 inches)                                      

      Æ    Backpack or book bag   

      Æ    Highlighter  

      Æ    Lined three-hole paper   

      Æ    Ruler – 6 inch    

      Æ Pencils (regular and colored)  

      Æ    Pens (blue or black) 

      Æ    Protractor  

      Æ    Reusable water bottle 

 

 

Plan ahead and purchase your 16-17 Yearbook 
Now and Save $10!!  

The current price is $55                                    
After 1/22/17 the price will be $65 

Pay for your yearbook at the finance window in 
the school office...ASAP! Thank you in advance! 

 Agenda Books will be provided to all  

students on the first day of school during first 
period.  Maintaining a homework log is an 
excellent study habit for everyone to devel-
op.  Parents should ask to see the log rou-
tinely.  This will reinforce excellent study 
habits. 

 Physical Education Uniforms:  PE       

uniforms will be sold ―after school‖ on Wed., 
Aug. 31 & Thurs., Sept. 1st  in front of the 
PAC.  Seventh graders and new students 
can pre-purchase their PE uniforms at    
Orientation Day  on Wednesday, August 17 

               LOCKERS 

 Lockers are NOT AVAILABLE at CVMS.  To lighten 
student book loads, class sets of books will be avail-
able in some classes so students will be able to 

leave their personal copies at home.  A backpack or a book bag 
will accommodate daily school supplies.  Lockers are available in 
the Gym for PE classes only. 
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BACK TO SCHOOL NIGHT 

Wednesday, September 7, 2016 

6:00 – 7:30 p.m. 

In the Quad Area 

     Please join us at  
        our annual  

     Back-to-School Night. 

 After meeting in the  Quad Area for a brief gen-
eral meeting, parents will have the opportunity to 
visit each of their children’s classes and meet 
their new teachers. All parents are encouraged 
to attend. If necessary, School Site Council elec-
tions will take place on this evening. 

               Mark your Calendars:  
    School Pictures are taken on the second day of School  

                    Wednesday, August 31  
 

                   PLEASE READ THE FLYER ON LINE 

 On picture day, August 31, ALL students will 
have their picture taken for the yearbook (2016-

17). 

 Pictures will be taken during P.E. classes.  There 

will be NO P.E. dress out for one week. 

 ISPE students will take pictures at lunch, or dur-

ing their ISPE designated period. 

 NO MONEY is required on picture day! 

2016-17  

SDUHSD Re-registration  

Information  

How to Update Information on the 

Parent Portal  

 

Please see the CVMS website at 
cv.sduhsd.net for instructions in  

English and Spanish. 

IMPORTANT AUGUST DATES 

August 30 - First Day of School 

August 31 - School Pictures 

IMPORTANT SEPTEMBER DATES 

September 5 - No School - Labor Day Holiday 

September 7 - Back to School Night 

September 9 - Make Up Picture Day 

September 12 - Late Start Day 

September 13 - Assembly Schedule 

Sepember 12-16 - Welcome Week 

September 26 - Late Start Day 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30  

September 2016  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31    

August 2016  



     

        MESSAGE FROM THE  
      ADMINISTRATION 
   

 

   Welcome to the  

2016-17 school year! 
 

 

We look forward to working with you and 
your student during the upcoming school 
year. As we begin, we want to offer a few 
suggestions to you to help ensure the  
safety and well-being of your child: 
 

School Rules/Information 

 Read and discuss with your child the  
“Bobcat Rules & Regulations:”  As de-
tailed in the Student Agenda. 
                                                             
Dress Code:  Please refer to the rules on 
the CVMS website— ―prior to purchasing 
school clothes.  Please  monitor what your 
child wears to school each day and to 
school functions. The dress code is en-
forced at school and at school functions. 
School Behavior Expectations and the 
Academic Honesty Code with your 
child:  Make sure your child understands 
all school rules. Appropriate behavior and 
good decision-making by students are  
crucial aspects in the smooth operation of  
 

our school. Should a student use poor judg-
ment and fail to meet our behavior expecta-
tions, there are a variety of consequences 
as outlined in the Behavior Expectations. 
We can assure you that we will always ap-
proach discipline issues using what we call 
the “Four F’s” – we will be Fast in dealing 
with disciplinary issues, we will be Fair with 
students, we will be Firm in enforcing the 
school rules, and we will be Friendly and 
respectful when dealing with students. We 
view the     disciplinary aspect of our job as 
a different form of teaching – we try to 
teach kids how to make good decisions and 
to identify and learn from mistakes. We 
appreciate your support in this endeavor. 
 
Be aware of what your child takes to 
school.  Students should never bring 
weapons of any kind (real or fake) to 
school. This includes squirt guns,          
dangerous jewelry, balloons, firecrackers 
(including ―poppers‖), knives, aerosol cans 
and lighters, etc. Students should also  
refrain from bringing to school giant mark-
er pens, gum, laser pointers, roller blades, 
and scooters. A good general guideline 
is that students should only bring to 
school those items necessary for the 
school day. 
 

Impress upon your child that the       
following actions can result in           
suspension from school:  Fighting, any 

physical violence/aggression, bullying/
harassment, threats, extreme or repeated 
defiance or disruption, and possession of 
drugs, alcohol, tobacco, or any drug     
paraphernalia (lighters, matches, etc.). 
Remind your child that the school     
behavior expectations and dress code 
are enforced while students are in   
transit to and from school or school 
events, and while students are at  
school or school events. Everyone ben-
efits by gaining a clear understanding of 
the school expectations for behavior and 
dress. 
 
 
      

The ―Bobcat Rules & Regulations & 
Academic Honesty Policy‖ is now 

ONLINE. 

Go to the CVMS website and click 
on Back to School Information 
2016-17. Parents and students 
need to sign and return the 
―Signature Page‖ acknowledging 
that both parents and students un-
derstand the expectations and con-
sequences.  Thank you for your 

cooperation with this request! 

                                                TRAFFIC ISSUESTRAFFIC ISSUES  

As with any large school, we have our share of traffic problems to 
contend with here at CVMS. We wanted to remind 
parents who drop their students off at school to 
abide by the following: 

 Drop-off / Pick-up : We recommend dropping 

off before 8:15 a.m. in the morning and picking 
up after 3:10 p.m. in the afternoon. This helps to 
keep traffic flowing and avoids everyone coming 
into our small parking lot at the same time.  

 Drop your student off a few blocks  away to reduce the 

amount of cars.  There are many pathways to our campus 
from the surrounding streets. The best way to avoid the traffic 
build up on our campus is to avoid driving on to our campus.  

 Carpool! This helps reduce the 

number of cars driving into our 
parking lot, and helps encourage 
collaboration amongst parents! 

 Ride Bus (See Page 13) Certain 

neighborhoods do have a bus for 
students, but you must sign up 
through SDUHSD transportation. 

 Obey traffic laws – Do NOT 

stop in the bike lanes on public roads around CVMS. When 
you are coming up Mykonos Lane to the school, do NOT cross 
the double yellow line until you reach the top of the  hill and the 
line ends. Once the double yellow line ends at the traffic circle 

at the top of Mykonos, we  do want you to split into two 
lines coming into the school’s driveway.  This helps traf-
fic flow more quickly up the hill and moves cars off of 
the streets below the school. Pull up as far as you can 
before in front of the school before allowing your child to 
get out of the car, and tell them to be cautious of on-
coming traffic.  

 Have your student ride his or her bike/skateboard 

to school during good weather. Park your bike in the bike rack 
ONLY and WEAR a helmet!   REMEMBER TO LOCK YOUR 
BIKE/SKATEBOARD in the rack area to prevent your bike/
skateboard from being stolen. The school is NOT responsi-
ble for stolen bikes!   

 

 

For more information about traffic and 
student drop-off and pick-up, please 

see page 12. 

4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÏÏÐÅÒÁÔÉÏÎ 
ÁÎÄ ÓÁÆÅÔÙ ÃÏÎÃÅÒÎ ÄÕÒÉÎÇ ÏÕÒ 

ÐÅÁË ÔÒÁÆУÉÃ ÔÉÍÅÓȦ 
 

Volunteer Opportunities 

         Lunch Supervision:  Help supervise and monitor 
lunch lines and other areas on campus. 

       Safety Committee: The committee meets once a 
month before school for about 30 minutes. 

If you are interested, please email our Assistant 
Principal, at Robert.Shockney@sduhsd.net .  Also, 
check the PTSA Volunteer Form for other opportuni-
ties to volunteer during the year. 
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cv.sduhsd.net
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 AUGUST 

 30  First Day of School 

 31   School Pictures 

 

 SEPTEMBER 

 5         *HOLIDAY-Labor Day 

 7     Back to School Night 

 9     Make Up Picture Day 

 12     Late Start Day 

 26     Late Start Day 

 

 OCTOBER 

 10     Late Start Day 

 24     Late Start Day 

  

 NOVEMBER 

 1         1st Quarter Ends 

 6     Day Light Savings Ends 

 7     0.2.4.6 Day 

 11       *HOLIDAY– Veteran’s Day 

 14     Late Start Day 

 21-25  *FALL BREAK 

 

 DECEMBER 

 5      Late Start Day 

 5-9      Book Fair 

 12     0.2.4.6 Day 

 16       Minimum Day - Single Period         

 19-30  *Winter Break 

 

 JANUARY 

 2     *WINTER BREAK 

 9      Late Start Day 

 16       *HOLIDAY-M.L.K Day 

 23       Late Start Day 

 27     1st Semester Ends 

 30       *Staff Development Day 

31     *Staff Development Day 

 FEBRUARY 

 6     Late Start Day 

 13     0.2.4.6 Day 

 17     *HOLIDAY-Lincoln’s Day 

 20     *HOLIDAY-Washington’s Day 

 21     8th Grade Panoramic Picture 

 27     Late Start Day 

 

 MARCH 

 12     Daylight Savings Begins 

 13     Late Start Day 

 27     Late Start Day 

 

 APRIL 

 3     Career Fair 

 10-14  *Spring Recess 

 17     Late Start Day 

  

 MAY 

 1         Late Start Day 

 15       Late Start Day 

 29     *HOLIDAY-Memorial Day 

 

 JUNE 

 5     Late Start Day 

 12     0.2.4.6 Day 

 14     Single Period Day 

      8th Grade Knott’s Berry Farm 

     Trip 

 15     Single Period Day 

 16       Minimum Day -  

      Last Day of School 

      2nd Semester Ends 

 

 

 

 

*Indicates school closed, no student attendance 



 

Dear CVMS Parents and Students, 

 

On behalf of the 2016-17 CVMS PTSA Executive Board, welcome to 
another exciting school year.  CVMS Parent Teacher Student Associa-
tion is a volunteer organization dedicated to supporting our school, staff, 
and students.  Throughout the year, we fund several programs includ-
ing :  Red Ribbon Week, Reflections, Career Day, Teacher Mini Grants, 
Academic Enrichment, Science Olympiad, Talent Show and much more. 
  

You can support these incredible programs in two important ways - 
membership and volunteering your time.  PTSA programs are depend-
ent upon your financial support through membership.  Membership is 
online only, so please visit cv.sduhsd.net and click on the PTSA link to 
sign up.  Membership also allows access to the student directory. 
  
Volunteers are always welcome at CVMS, whether chairing or working 
on a PTSA committee, helping with lunch carts, or assisting in the front 
office.  Check the website for the many volunteer opportunities or con-
tact VP, Volunteers, Patel Rosen teardrop-75@msn.com or Amy Gib-
son  amyfgibson@gmail.com.  We look forward to working with you for 
the benefit of Carmel Valley Middle School.  If I can be of assistance 
during the year, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Regards, 
Stephanie Kowack                                                                                         
PTSA President                                                                     
stephkowack@yahoo.com 
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PTSA News 

PTSA  

Board Members 

2016-2017 

President: Stephanie Kowack      
stephkowack@yahoo.com 

Vice President: Gloria Limas An   
glorialimasan@att.net                              

Treasurer: Cindy Burns cin-
dyjburns@gmail.com 

Financial Sec.: Melanie Spiegelman 
Melanie.spiegelman@gmail.com 

Auditor: Robin Wittenberg  

robinwittenberg@gmail.com 

Recording Sec.:  Christene Renner  

ccmarie@aol.com 

Membership: Kaya Young                

kpatail@aol.com  

Ways & Means:  Paula Moore 

paulamoore@gmail.com 

Technology: Nikki Katz                 
nvkatz@gmail.com 

Legislation: Allison Poe        

healypoe@yahoo.com 

Programs:                                   
Renee DiToro/Melissa Hughes                                                
rditoro@earthlink.com 
mhughes12@san.rr.com  

Volunteers:                                  
Patel Rosen / Amy Gibson 

teardrop-75@msn.com 

amyfgibson@gmail.com 

Historian: Sri Ananthanarayanan                 
srimymail@gmail.com 

Parliamentarian: Lynne Roswell  

Lynne.roswall@gmail.com 

EBlast: PaulKate Takahashi 

ktakahashi@san.rr.com 

STUDENT DIRECTORIES by PTSA 

2016-17 

                    

The student directory is organized and managed by PTSA and is 

included with your membership of $60. 

This year all membership and directory registration sign up is avail-
able online only.  Please check the PTSA website at 
cvmsptsa.com after August 1st to sign up for mem-

bership and directory.   

 

http://cv.sduhsd.net/
mailto:teardrop-75@msn.com
mailto:amyfgibson@gmail.com
mailto:stephkowack@yahoo.com


SCHOOL CLUBS 
Club Day 

Wednesday, Sept. 21st - during lunch 
 

In October our school clubs will begin meeting during lunch time. The clubs at CVMS are 
student initiated and student run with a focus on bringing students with a common linking 
together. Teachers volunteer to coordinate and open up their classrooms for  weekly club 
meetings. If a student has an interest but there is not currently a club in this area, the stu-
dent can create a club by completing a club application form through ASB.  

Detailed information will be forthcoming about clubs, meeting days, and times.  Encourage 
your child to listen to the morning bulletin for club information as well as more information 
about Club Day. 

Examples of lunch time clubs:  Art, Gardening, Buddy, Speech & Debate, Rubikôs Cube, 
Star Wars, Junior Optimist, Academic Quiz Bowl, etc. 
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Students can join clubs anytime 
during the school year! 

 

 

 

 

 Coffee with the Principal  

  8:45 - 9:45 a.m. 

 Media Center  

 (dates subject to change)  

 

 Wednesday, October 5, 2016 

 Wednesday, November 2, 2016 

 Wednesday, December 7, 2016 

 Wednesday, January 18, 2017 

 Wednesday, February 15, 2017 

 Wednesday, March 8, 2017 

 Wednesday, April 19, 2017 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To parents who donated  
COPY PAPER and KLEENEX last 
year:  Please accept our sincere 

and heartfelt thanks!    We will con-
tinue to accept donations this year 
to support our teachers and staff. 

Donations can be dropped off at the 
school office.    

 Parents, thank you for your  

AWESOME support!  

https://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=AwrTcX2p0yVUASsAZpGJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTIzcmZ2cWEzBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1nBG9pZAMyYTcwMDAwNTdiZTM2NmFjMWJkMWRkZjk1ZWNhNDk1MgRncG9zAzYyBGl0A2Jpbmc-?back=https%3A%2F%2Fimages.search.yahoo.com%2Fsearch%2Fimages%3Fp%3
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                       HEALTH OFFICE                                                            

            8:15 a.m. - 2:45 p.m.                                                                       

858-481.8221 x3014     Fax:858.481.8256 

Health office DOES NOT provide medication to students.  
ALL MEDICATION MUST BE BROUGHT FROM HOME  
(e.g., aspirin, etc.) and a completed authorization to admin-
ister medication form must be submitted at the same time.   
Forms available on the CVMS website under registration. 

 
If you have a question or concern, or need to drop off medi-
cation for your child, please do it during the hours above.  Ill 
or injured students should ask their teacher for a pass to the 
health office and should not make arrangements to go home 
by calling or texting a parent from class.  

     A T T E N D A N C E 

Good attendance is very important to  
your child’s success in middle school. 
Be sure your child is on TIME and 

READY for school each day! 
 
    

ABSENT FROM SCHOOL?  CALL 

or EMAIL the Attendance Office each 
day your child is absent:    
858-481-8221  x 3011 

cvattendance@sduhsd.net  
 

NOTE BROUGHT IN BY STUDENT: 
If  you do not call the school, your child 
must bring a note stating the dates 
and nature of the absence(s).          

 OFF CAMPUS PASS  - GET BEFORE 

SCHOOL STARTS IN THE MORNING 
 

Call or send a note prior to school 
starting on the day needed.  There will 
always be some emergencies;      how-
ever, by planning your upcoming  ab-
sence (e.g. doctor’s appt., sports par-
ticipation, vacations,  holidays) the fol-
lowing can be prevented: 

 Last minute class disruption for pass 

 Late notification to student & teacher 

 Waiting in office for student to arrive 

(HOMEWORK may be requested after 
three (3) consecutive days of ab-
sence due to illness by calling the At-
tendance Office (x3011).  Requests 
must be made by 9:30 a.m. in order 

to be ready by 3:05 p.m.!  

VACATIONS:  Please plan your vaca-
tions to coincide with school    vaca-
tions.  (State school funding laws have 
changed.  If your child is not in school 
for any reason, the school does not 
receive funding.) 

       LATE TO SCHOOL? 

If your child is LATE to school, he/she 
must check in at the Attendance     
Office.  It is important that your child 
get to school on time each day.      Ha-
bitual, unexcused tardies will result in a 
Friday afterschool assignment. 
We appreciate your assistance with 
our Attendance Office procedures 
and with making sure your child is 

at school every day! 

GOT Tdap?  (P is for Pertussis) 

Thank you to all CVMS  families that have provided verifi-
cation of the NEW Tdap immunization requirement. 

Please call the health office if you are unsure if we have a 
record on file for this new immunization for your child.  Do 
not assume we do and PLEASE BE AWARE… ―Td‖ im-
munizations do not meet the requirement.  Be sure 
your records contain ―P‖ for Pertussis.  Below are loca-
tions offering this immunization for your   convenience: 

 CVS Pharmacy and Clinic, 683 Lomas Santa Fe., Solana Beach 

     858-755-6697 

 Albertson’s /Sav-On Pharmacy, 2707 Via De La Valle, Del Mar  

     858-481-8159 

 Rite Aid Pharmacy, 439 Santa Fe Dr., Encinitas  

     760-753-2114         

 Beach Area Family Ctr., 3705 Mission Blvd., Pacific Beach  

      619-515-2444 

  Solana Beach Presbyterian Church,  130 Stevens Ave                                     

 760-967-4401  

                                                                                            

                       INSURANCE??? 

 

Are you covered?  Skinned knees, twisted ankles, and bruis-
es are a part of adolescence.  Please check your insurance 
policy to see if your health plan covers school injuries. 

The San Dieguito Union High School District DOES NOT car-
ry medical or dental  insurance for students injured on school 
premises.  If your health plan does not cover such injuries, 
please consider the optional insurance plan available at the 
CVMS Front Office. 

mailto:cvattendance@sduhsd.net
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  IMPORTANT REMINDERS! 

 

 

 

Classroom interruption is NOT allowed except in an “emergency.”                                                    

The procedure for parents bringing in last minute homework, lunch and lunch money is the following: 

 Parents take items to the Attendance office desk. 

 Parents write child’s name on message board outside Attendance office window. 

 Students are asked to check the message board on a continual basis especially if they know an item is being 
delivered. 

 Students will check with Attendance office for their delivered item. 

 Phone messages will only be delivered to classrooms in emergency situations! 

 If a student calls or texts you from their personal phone, remind them to check the office board at break or 
lunch time for the delivered item as it will not be brought to class.  

 

“It’s Your Birthday?”                                                                                                                                                
Although we appreciate the excitement of a child’s birthday, NO balloons, flowers, or birthday treats (e.g. cake, 
cupcakes, etc..) are allowed at school as they can cause a distraction on campus.  Birthday celebrations are en-
couraged for after school.  Additionally, celebrations involving food are prohibited for health, cleanliness, and safety 
reasons.  Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. 

 

“Communicating With Your Child’s Teachers.”                                                                                                    
The best way to communicate with your child’s teachers is by email or phone message. Please allow 24-48 hours 
for a response to your message due to the teacher’s schedules.  Due to safety and respect concerns - appoint-
ments are  required for meetings.  Impromptu visitations to classrooms are not allowed! 
 

CVMS is a “Closed” Campus.                                                                                                                                 
The safety of our students and staff is our number one concern! Entrance onto campus is only through the Ad-
ministration Office.  Visitors are to sign in at the main office prior to a scheduled appointment.  A Visitor’s Badge 
will be provided at that time. 

 

Bobcat Dress Code Requirements are online.   

Please complete and return the ―Signature Page‖ from our website.  Read the requirements carefully.  In or-
der to provide an environment that supports learning and respect we strictly enforce the dress code at CVMS.  
Spaghetti straps, low hip huggers, skimpy blouses and shirts that expose the midriff are not acceptable at 
school*.   Boys need to wear a belt if their pants sag and expose their underwear.  (Please refer to the Dress 

Code online under “Bobcat Rules & Regulations,” or in the student agenda book) 

 

 

 

 

Thank you parents and students for your support of the above requests.  They help to keep our campus 

and school safe and provide a learning environment for students and staff.                   

Have a great year!  

 *We issue loaners or will call parents of students who come to school inappropriately 

dressed so that they can bring appropriate clothing suitable to school, and students may be 

issued a consequence for rule violation.  
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 Be familiar with the classroom expectations and grading practices sent home or posted on the teacher’s 

website for you to review at the very beginning of the year.  You may want to make a copy for yourself, 
since many teachers ask that they be returned with a signature. 

 Check the school and individual teacher websites for more information about individual classes and 

school policies.  (District website:  www.sduhsd.net or CVMS at cv.sduhsd.net)                                      

 Sign up for the weekly PTSA Eblasts and mark your calendars for important upcoming events (e.g., 

Late Start Days,  No School/Holiday dates, Back-to-School Night, and report card dates). 

 When you need to contact a teacher, you may: 

 Send an email message.  A brief question or request is the best way to use the 

email.  The discussion of your concerns is best left for face-to-face meetings,  
where it is less likely to be misinterpreted.  Also, remember that teachers  
with 150 students (or more) simply do not have the time to read and respond to  
long email messages. Since teachers are in class all day long, they may take 24-48  
hours to respond. 

 

 Send a note in with your child. Make sure to include your contact information. 

 

 Leave a voice mail message.  Please be brief.  Leave the time and date, your  

name and number, your child’s name, the class period and your question, so it 
is easy for the teacher to return the call with the information you need.  Do not 
assume that the teacher can return a call at night.  Calls are most often returned 
during a teacher’s prep period or after school.  It may be 24-48 hours before a  
teacher is able to return your call. 

 

 Call the school and schedule an appointment.  Out of consideration of teachers’ 
professional schedules and to ensure campus safety, all guests to the school must 
check in at the front office.   

 

 

 

Before you have a meeting with a teacher, write down your questions so the short time you have together  

is as productive as possible. 

 If your child reports an incident that occurred with a teacher or in the classroom, you can                       
empathetically respond to your child’s feelings while knowing that more information may help you        
understand the situation.  A conversation with the teacher will give you a more complete picture. 

 Remember that teachers have the success and happiness of their students as their priority.  When 
teachers, parents, and students work together we all ensure student success. 

 Remember to try to show your appreciation for your child’s teachers.  A ―thank you‖ to a teacher is a 
good way to model for your children the respect that teachers so richly deserve. 

                   The Official ―Bobcat‖ Guide to  

           Communicating With Your Child’s Teachers 

VISITORS MAY NOT WALK DIRECTLY TO CLASSES 
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                                                                CVMS Student Drop-off and Pick-up 
 

Student safety is our primary concern!  Parents wishing to drop-off/pick-up students should be directed to 
the ―Passenger Loading Zone & Vehicle Waiting Area‖ located in the parking lot.  **Remember . . . dropping 
off your student before 8:05 a.m. greatly reduces traffic congestion and frustration. 
 

GUIDELINES: 

 Parents should enter the parking lot off Mykonos Lane.  Upon entering the lot, drive along the North curb.  
Follow the signs and road markings along the south curb line and pull forward as far as possible before 
stopping.  This will prevent traffic congestion.     

 When dropping off/picking up students please make sure they are prepared to exit/enter the car quickly to 
avoid delays.      

 After leaving the passenger loading zone,   please drive forward and exit down the hill past the field onto 
Mykonos Lane.   

 Vehicles left unattended in the passenger loading zone or waiting area will be ticketed and/or towed. 
Parking is NOT allowed in the red zone fire lanes at any time per direction of the fire department and law 
enforcement. 

 Parking is limited, so on the first day of school it is best to drop off your student and leave.  

 Students walking or riding a bike should cross Carmel Country at the light and Carmel Creek  
at the stop sign.    

 Students who ride bikes or skateboards to school must start walking their bikes on the sidewalk at the 
base of Mykonos Lane to prevent a dangerous situation with students who are walking on the sidewalk.    

 ―NO‖ roller blades or scooters allowed on campus! They will be confiscated and returned to parents.     

 Student reminder:  The school office is NOT a walk through.  Please enter at the east or west side       
entrances of campus. Thank you! 

 

Driving on Mykonos Lane: 

 Do not stop at anytime in the traffic lane! This obstructs traffic and is illegal.  
Violators may be ticketed! 

 Do not drive over the double yellow lines to pass traffic!  This is hazardous  
and illegal.  Violators maybe ticketed! 

 Do not load or unload passengers while in the traffic lane!  Drive in to the park-
ing lot for safe unloading and loading. Violators may be ticketed!       

 U-Turns at the top of Mykonos are not allowed during drop off and pick up 

times.! 

 

Carmel Creek Road: 
Do not stop at anytime in the bike lane!  This is illegal and you will be ticketed!  Stopping to drop off or pick 

up students and then re-entering traffic is very dangerous especially during peak traffic times. 

    

Carmel Country Road: 
Do not stop at anytime where posted ―No parking anytime‖ or in the bike lane!  This is illegal and you 
may be ticketed!  Stopping to drop off or pick up students and then re-entering traffic is very dangerous        
especially during peak traffic times.   

Thank You for your cooperation and for understanding the importance of providing  
a safe environment for all students, staff, and parents here at CVMS! 
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T H E   P A R E N T   C H E C K L I S T 
All ―August Back to School‖ Forms (mandatory/optional) are now on the school website:  

cv.sduhsd.net  

Items to return completed and signed:   (school website)           When                     Completed 
        * Emergency Form from Aeries Data Confirmation Processs           First Day                   Æ 

 

           Yearbook 16-17 (Optional purchase) ($55 now or $65 after 1/22/17)        Aug – Dec.  Æ 

       (Save $10 and order before school starts at the Finance window outside the school office.)   

     

 School Picture Day    **(2nd Day of School)**               Wednesday, August 31st              Æ 

ALL students will have their picture taken on this day.  These pictures will be used for the yearbook.  No 
money or form required at this time.  (Picture makeup day:  Thursday, September 3rd)  (Photo flyer Online) 

 

P.E. Clothes  (Required for on campus PE)  (can be purchased from other sources) 

             Shirt             White or gray T-shirt without pockets                                                          Æ 

           Shorts            Dark green color without pockets                                                               Æ 

 

P.E. Clothes  (Optional)— with ―Bobcat‖ logo :  These can be purchased through the school)  
  
             Shirt            $10.00                            Æ 

           Shorts           $10.00                                                                                               Æ 

                  

Shirts are gray with green and gold ―Bobcat‖ logo and shorts are dark green with name bar. 

**P.E. clothing with logo can be purchased at ―Orientation Day 2015‖ on Wednesday, August 12 (for 7th      
graders & new 8th grade students), at Parent Orientation on Aug. 12 or 13, or after school on Wednesday 
26th and Thursday 27th in front of the Performing Arts Center.   

                                 

 

Bus applications 
are available on the 
district website at 
www.sduhsd.net. 

 

*Go to Parents & 
Students /        

Transportation 

  

    760-753-8298 
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TRANSPORTATION   

www.sduhsd.net 

                                 

                     
 
                                     
   

All bus transportation information is now provided by the District Transportation Department.  
Please call this number for information and to arrange bus transportation:  760-753-8298 or check 
on the district website  

                                          Please do not call the CVMS School Office.  Thank you!  

cv.sduhsd.net
sduhsd.net
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